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February 2018
Dear Parents,

I hope you all had a fantastic half term and enjoyed visiting lots of different places now the weather has hopefully turned and Spring is on its way – fingers crossed! The following is a rough guide of what is happening this half term.  If you have any questions please ask and we will try our best to help. 

PE

Our PE will be continue to be on a Wednesday, so could you please make sure their PE kit is in school all week.  If the weather is good enough we will be going outside so please make sure your child has a jumper and tracksuit trousers in their PE bag. For those of you with girls that wear tights, could you please make sure that a pair of socks are in their PE bags. We continue to have Darren from NUFC working with us on Thursday morning developing multi-skills.  
On a Monday afternoon the children will be taking part in ‘forest school’ based activities where we will access the outdoors in all weathers. This half term we will be doing lots of planting of bulbs as part of our growing topic and we hope we can use some of our vegetables during our cooking later on in the school year.  Please make sure your child comes to school with warm clothes as it may get damp and will still be quite chilly.   
Reading and keywords
The children are really enjoying their shared library books as well as their school reading books. Could you please make sure that their reading books and reading records are in school every day.  We are not always able to find a spare copy of their reading book if it is at home, which makes it difficult when we do our individual and small group reading activities.
Please continue to read with your child at home, the more practise the children have the quicker they will learn to read and develop the confidence to tackle unfamiliar texts. 
As the children continue to learn new sounds I will be sending out more green words as well as additional red words. Please encourage your child to read as many words as possible and only sound out if they are unsure as we will be beginning to assess those children who we feel are ready to move onto the next colour band of reading books during this half term and as we move into the summer term. 
Topics

We will begin learning about Spring and learning about different animals which are born in the springtime and we plan on visiting Low Steads Farm during lambing time. More information will come out on a separate newsletter in the next couple of weeks. We will also we learning about plants and growing and our focus story will be the traditional tale of Jack and the Beanstalk as well as lots of other stories around this theme. As we move closer to Easter we will be learning about the Easter story and why this is a special time for Christians. We shall see what else the children would enjoy learning about as these topics develop and see where our learning takes us!   
Many thanks,

Mrs Whaley, Mrs Parker and Mrs Gabriele 
